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REGULAR SESSION

March 2, 2016
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:03 p.m.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Rhonda Wilson, Tanya Major, Corey Yates, Susan Gattis, Geraldine Mack, and Sonja Warden.  Assistant principal BJ Henry and guest, Rex Hanson were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 15-39 – Sonja Warden made a motion for the agenda to be adopted.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the February 3, 2016 Regular Session minutes.  It was noted that one item needed to be added under Personnel.  This addition shall read: “The Council selected Kristen Todd to be hired as Assistant Softball Coach.”  ORDER 15-40 – Sonja Warden made a motion to accept the February 3, 2016 Regular Session minutes.  Geraldine Mack seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the February financial report and activity budget dated February 1-29, 2016 submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 15-41 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to accept the February financial report and activity budget.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. Poetry Out Loud State Champion – Naomi Cliett:  Mr. Smallwood announced that EHS Senior, Naomi Cliett, won the Poetry Out Loud State Competition.  She will compete at the National level in May.  He also mentioned that early graduate, Lily Shaw, was named a National Merit Semi-Finalist.
III. OLD BUSINESS:  NONE
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Policy Review – SBDM Policy 1.03 – Chemistry Requirement: Mr. Smallwood explained that this policy is redundant.  The Kentucky Department of Education requirements state students must have 3 science course credits.  Therefore, there is no need for Site-Based to have a policy requiring chemistry.  ORDER 15-42 – Melissa Butler made a motion to abolish SBDM Policy 1.03 – Chemistry Requirement.  Sonja Warden seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
B. Guidance Topics – Rex Hanson:  Mr. Hanson requested the Council approve the addition of the course AP Biology for next school year.  This will be a sophomore level class, but will be open to juniors and seniors as an elective as well, if space allows.  ORDER 15-43 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to approve the addition of AP Biology.  Tanya Major seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  Mr. Hanson also requested that the Council approve courses that will count as a 4th year math credit.  These include the following courses, so long as they are taught by a math-certified teacher: computer science and software engineering, digital electronics, and AP Physics.  ORDER 15-44 – Melissa Butler made a motion to approve these courses for a 4th year math credit.  Geraldine Mack seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  

C. Course Selection Manual:  Mr. Hanson reviewed the Course Selection Manual and highlighted changes.  Each member received an electronic copy of the Manual via email.    
D. 2016-2017 Staffing Allocations: Mr. Smallwood reviewed the staffing allocations for the 2016-2017 school year.  EHS will be adding an EBD instructional assistant.  ORDER 15-45 – Sonja Warden made a motion to approve the staffing allocations for the 2016-2017 school year.  Melissa Butler seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
E. 2016-2017 Budget Allocations: Mr. Smallwood reviewed the budget allocations and the changes that were made for next school year.  ORDER 15-46 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to approve the budget allocations for the 2016-2017 school year.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  

F. Safe Schools Assessment:  Mr. Smallwood discussed the Safe Schools Assessment.  
G. Power Pact Day – March 25th:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed the purpose of Power Pact and informed the Council that this will take place on March 25, 2016.  
H. SBDM Parent Election:  Mr. Smallwood discussed the Parent Election, which will be held on March 25, 2016 during Power Pact.  Nominations will be opened within the next week.  
V. PERSONNEL:  
A. Special Education Position for 2016-2017 School Year – This position will be open due to the retirement of Brenda Allen.  
B. Girls Head Golf Coach – this position is still under the application process.  
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Our next Regular Session meeting is scheduled for April 13, 2016.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 15-47 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 6:03 p.m.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
